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MINUTES OF THE HLAA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING, HELD AT THE HOWARD ROAD COMMUNITY CENTRE AT 10:30 ON SUNDAY 15th OCTOBER 2017.
	Present:

Apologies
	George Callaway (GC)
Guy Brumby (GB)
Hazel Hartnett (HH)
Sue Brumby (SB)
Rose Bailey (RB)
Dave Barker (DB)
Roger Billington (ROB)
Melanie Doel-Davis (MD)
Wendy Camp (WC)


	Acting Chairman 
Website / Acting Vice Chairman

Treasurer 

Acting Trading Secretary 

L/K Row Rep
M Row Rep

Q Row Rep

P Row Rep
Acting Secretary


	Item
	Discussions & Decisions
	Action & Comments

	(a)
	(b)
	(c)

	1. Welcome & Recap of last 12 months
	GC opened the meeting and gave a brief overview to the Committee and Association activities during the last year - 
Shop build is completed and has been paid for in full.  The expenditure for this can be seen on request and is available to view today.  This also includes details of everyone who donated material to this and what they donated.
Bonfire last year went well and we were able to destroy a lot of the blighted material from the site.  The plot raffle was announced on the night.
Wisley visit was well attended by 28 people, this is a perk from the RHS insurance we have so it was good to see it used by so many.  There was a free visit last week and we will keep association members updated in future of any other free days.

Summer Show went well and was enjoyed by all.  We are looking to move this to Sunday next year to open it up to more people who were unable to attend.

Gates have been raised in height and strengthened at the bottom to prevent people entering the site.  This has been done with Council approval who have also stated that if there is budget available the gates on N & P row will be replaced next year, like for like.
Fences these have been repaired as necessary and we will continue to maintain these.  To help prevent access being made along the sea wall side the ditches have been re-dug by GC.  The pyracanthus that was planted along some of the fences is doing well, bar where a plot holder has chopped it back.  We are hoping to take cuttings from this to allow us to replant it in other areas as this is working well as a deterrent.  This cannot be used along Q row due to the exposure to the salt.  But the Blackberry is doing well – please leave this to grow along the fence!

Security we have had a better year with break in’s being reduced as the year has passed.  Noted by several attendees that the perpetrators have not been seen recently.
GC would like to Thank everyone for their help, materials and encouragement.  Quite a few people gave their support, time and materials so Thank You Very Very Much.  We would like to go forward as a community working together
	

	2. Apologies
	We have received several apologies from Association Members who were unable to attend

	

	3. Minutes of 2016 AGM
	Minutes were made available and no comments from them were raised
	

	4. Financial Report
	Current bank balance is £2,328.58, this is after the shop build has been paid in full.
Depreciation has been done this year as agreed last year.

Shop has been included in the accounts as an asset at the cost of the build.  This will not be depreciated as we will be maintaining it.  

HH asked the meeting to confirm they were happy with this – all agreed.

	

	5. Shopkeepers Report
	The new shop has gone done well with people and is already being used as a Community area.
We have done well with the purchasing this year to take advantage of good prices, to the extent we expect to have minimal outlay on stock next year.

We have also had offers of support from Association members willing to help out opening the Shop which is greatly appreciated!

We continue to have the issue with keys not being returned

Question asked Can the Council not enforce this? Unfortunately not!  

We are trying to stock the new shop with variety of items for you – if there is something that you would like us to stock / see if we can get for you please email or ask!!
	

	6. Election of Committee
	Chairman – SB put George Callaway forward, seconded by Dawn Campbell.  Majority voted in agreement
Vice Chairman - HH put Guy Brumby forward, seconded by Terri.  Majority voted in agreement – with the caveat that he continues with the website!
Secretary – SB stood down and Kate Standen volunteered, seconded by Bernie Clark  
Treasurer - All agreed Hazel Hartnett to remain as Treasurer.

Trading Secretary – SB volunteered, seconded by Ricky Benham.  

Row reps
Q row – Roger Billington

P row – Melanie Doel-Davis

N row – Marion
M row – Dave Barker

K/L row – Rose Bailey

	

	8. Matters Arising
	Security
ROB created a Flyer
The information has been taken from the Warwickshire Allotment Association website and interpreted for our site – covers basic security of what we need to protect our site and plots.
This can then be given to new plot holders and displayed on the notice boards.

Qu re if someone needs help – GC responded that if he could be added as a point of contact he is happy to do this

Alarms – GC we have to think of the houses next to us if we all have alarms and they all go off!

We have brought security to the fore as it is very important.  

Noted from Marion – 3 times in a fortnight my shed was broken into.  The lock cut off – now I leave it unlocked!
Children
Plot holders must ensure that their Children are not running around the site.  Unattended children need to be asked where their plot is and taken back.  Partly this is to protect them as it is not an environment for them to be running around in and also to protect other plots!


	

	9.  – Forthcoming Events
	Bonfire – Sat 4th November.
All paperwork is in and the Council have agreed to it.  Bacon butties will be available for the helpers to collect material on the day.  No one should be dumping material before this, if you cannot be there on the day please email or let the shop know and we will arrange for the items to be collected from your plot.  

Please ensure that there is no plastic in the material you are burning or gas canisters 
There will be tea coffee and burgers available for a donation in the evening

Show – Sun 19th August 2018

Wisley – TBC, although it has been suggested that we join with other Allotments so that we can have several days available.  


	

	10. Q&A with Committee

	Qu Certificates from Summer Show 2016 + 2017
SB responded that 2017 are available in the shop, 2016 due to the weather this information was mislaid – if you know what you won email or pop into the shop and we will sort this out for you.

Qu Plot’s being given up / Co Workers
GC responded that he has helped several people transfer the plot to others / sign them up as co-workers.  If you know of someone who is giving up a plot please ask them to let the Council know.  

Suggestion – could we have a letter template for people giving up / co-workers available.  

Agreed this is a great idea and we will mock some up to be available from the website and in the shop.


	

	11. AOB
	Bernie Clarke asked that we raise a Thank You to George and everyone involved in the new Shop. 


	ALL

	12. Next Meeting
	Sat 21st Oct @ 12:15
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